Since 2019, Taiwan cherry has been an Eradication species under the
Tasman-Nelson Regional Pest Management Plan. This means that every
Taiwan cherry tree must be removed. Biosecurity Officers will either
carry out or facilitate the removal, at no cost to you. This flow chart
outlines the process our Biosecurity Officers follow.

( A Biosecurity Officer discovers a
Taiwan cherry tree on a property you
own, through roadside surveillance
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/The Biosecurity Officer wh
contact you by phone, email or

home visit, to work with you on
the removal of the tree/s. They
will provide their contact details
and background information on
why it is a pest, and explain why
the Taiwan cherry will need to
be removed. This will be
followed up with a detailed

letter outlining your obligations
&nder the Biosecurity Acy

After two to four weeks,
the Biosecurity Officer
will contact you again to
follow up on the letter.

A Biosecurity Officer may
contact you the following
season to ensure the
stump has not resprouted
and to check for seedlings.

Co-operative landowners with
amenity trees purchased from a
nursery are offered a
reimbursement of up to $75.00 per
tree to purchase a replacement
tree. This is to recognise the
inconvenience caused by the
removal of their Taiwan cherry.
This payment does not apply to
wilding trees. The reimbursement
will be paid once the Taiwan
cherry is confirmed as removed
and the completed form is
returned, with a receipt, to the
Biosecurity Officer.

Are you happy to

You return the
reimbursement
form and receipt
to the Biosecurity
Officer.

The Taiwan cherry is
removed, and you
have purchased a
replacement tree.

The Biosecurity Officer will send
you a reimbursement form, so you
can purchase a replacement tree.
They will organise a suitable time
for themselves to visit and remove
the Taiwan cherry, or for an
approved contractor to contact

\ you and do this.

A

have the Taiwan
cherry removed?

The Biosecurity Officer
will outline the
enforcement process
going forward. After two
to four more weeks, the
Biosecurity Officer will
contact you again to
follow up on the
conversation.

The Taiwan
cherry tree is
removed.

Are you happy to comply
with the RPMP and have
the Taiwan cherry
removed?

Your
reimbursement
is paid out.

The Biosecurity
Officer may contact
you next flowering

season to ensure

the removal was

effective and the
stump is not
resprouting.

You will be given the
option of having the tree
debris taken away,
chipped or cut into
firewood lengths.
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At this point, you are no
longer eligible for the
$75.00 reimbursement.

You will be issued with an Entry
Advice Notice. This will outline a
date and time when the
Biosecurity Officer (and
contractors when required) will

Taiwan cherry.

enter your property to remove the

An Entry Advice Notice
provides formal details
of a planned visit to the
property, under Section
109 and Section 114 of
the Biosecurity Act, to
eradicate or manage any
pest, pest agent or
unwanted pests.




